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NASORLO Yearly Report to the Membership, Little Rock, AR. October 2017

The following is a brief report on the actions of the organization since the last Membership meeting.

The Organizational Leadership:


One of the key priorities was to ensure NASORLO had the best possible leadership.   Last year's President Susan Moerschel retired before her NASORLO tenure was completed and the Board took action to address this vacancy.  As per the By Laws and by Board action, Lauren Imgrund moved up and was elected President, John Beneke VP and Jan Hunt Secretary.  These are one year terms and all these positions, plus annual vacancies in each Region will be elected for two year terms at this year's meeting.  Persons interested in Board or Executive Committee positions were asked to respond to an inquiry and the Nominations Committee will report on the outcome. 

Advocacy:


We have been very active in the DC area this past year and in maintaining the connections with Congress and Congressional staff.  This remains a high priority for NASORLO.  These actions have proven successful  in recent years as far as results for advocacy on behalf of the State Assistance program.  See graph on the attached sheet.  Since former President Moerschel and current President Imgrund live close to Washington, our presence and our access to key staff and Members has been regular and consistent.  The key will be to maintain this presence over the next 15 months as Congress deals with the future of LWCF and GOMESA.  


Various materials have been developed and surveys conducted to support this effort.  LWCF data sheets for each state have been updated for use in a cooperative effort with NRPA.  The Outdoor Industry Association completed a study on economic impacts for outdoor recreation for each state.   This is important tool for us to use in our advocacy efforts, NASORLO completed a LWCF needs assessment of 31 of the states who have influential members of Congress that will be deliberating the fate of LWCF.  This survey showed the minimum need for LWCF to be at least doubled from current amounts. The survey also it showed infrastructure projects were 75% of all current and future LWCF projects and demonstrated the needs in urban areas and throughout the state were equal.


Advocacy requires strong partnerships and NASORLO created and now hosts a State Assistance Coalition of LWCF advocates on a bi-weekly basis.  Partners include NRPA, CPA, NACPRA, APA, NASPD, TPL, NAPRO and LISC have participated in the calls.  We try to speak with one common voice on key LWCF and GOMESA issues, even though each group has its own distinct set of organizational priorities.  This partnership has been the key in LWCF Advocacy in recent years.  We were concerned when our main NRPA contact, David Tyahla, left his position.  In order to maintain continuity in the transition to a new NRPA replacement the Board determined it was important to contract liaison services for federal legislation, NPS monitoring and NRPA Park Champions with Tyahla until at least after our annual meeting.  

Informational Efforts:

To keep the Membership and various partners and constituency informed the organization has continually tried to update the website.  Recent changes made it much more friendly for mobile devices..  It is much easier for the organization to change content and update materials without technical help.  One ongoing challenge is site security and we will be taking steps to ensure our data cannot be held for ransom or breached in the future.  Key articles, surveys and research pertinent to LWCF and State grants administration have been posted  as they occurred.  We also feel a need for the development of a user friendly data base for locating and defining LWCF projects.  We are supportive of the federal PAD US and NPS RAPIDS program and are advocates for funding for these efforts.
NASORLO is an 501 c (6) organization of appointed state and territorial officials working to provide outdoor recreation by 
investing proceeds from the LWCF state assistance program in state and local projects.  www.nasorlo.org

